
   

 

ARTICLE OF THE MONTH 

       

REBELS AUTO CLUB 
NEWSLETTER 

February, 2020 

Proud to be a REBEL! 

September 2020 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

September 13, 2020, Havelock Cruise 

September 19
th

, 12pm-5pm: Denton Poker 
Run 

September 26
th

, Shriners Event 5-7pm 
Hwy 77 at Saltillo Road 

September 30
th

, General Meeting 7:30 PM 
at Culvers North Parking Lot 

     
  President: Tom Dingwell 
  (402) 310-6363 

  Tom Does NOT Have Email 

  

    

   Vice President: Lydell Otley 

   (402) 430-8848     

    mroatsz-28@hotmail.com   

 

  Secretary:  Margaret Otley 
  (402) 786-3246                  
  lo25307@windstream.net 

    

   
  Treasurer: Steve Anderson  
  (402) 423-3729  
  sfanderson@neb.rr.com 

 
   

   
  Event Coordinator: Jim McNeil  
  (402) 890-0294  
  jlmcneilco@gmail.com  

   

   
   
  At Large: Doug Weber 
  (402) 975-5204  
  Doug Does NOT Have Email 

      

   

  At Large: Johnny Nunn  
  (402) 202-0457  
  johnny_nunn@yahoo.com 

      

 

Executive Board Meetings are held the  
Second Tuesday of each Month.  
Members are welcome to attend. 

YOUR 2020 REBELS EXECUTIVE BOARD 

Information Coordinator: Gary Willey 
(402) 610-1414 
gary@garywilley.com  
(NOT a Member of the Board) 

Executive Board Meetings are held 
the Second Tuesday of each Month.  
 
Members are welcome to attend. 

       On September 6, at  
       Air Park, the UNL  
       Students showed  
       their ‘enhanced’ car  
       built for this years  
       SCCA.  

The REBELS Auto Club, along with several 
other sponsors, donated funds to help build the 
car (note the REBELS Logo on the spoiler).  

The old car placed 49th in the nation. In 2019, 
this car placed 8th! With all the upgrades, they 
had hoped to be #1 at the 2020 SCCA 
(unfortunately canceled due to the COVID-19 

mailto:steveshotrodheaven@yahoo.com
mailto:mroatsz-28@hotmail.com
mailto:lo25307@windstream.net
mailto:sfanderson@neb.rr.com
mailto:jlmcneilco@gmail.com
mailto:johnny_nunn@yahoo.com
mailto:gary@garywilley.com


 2 

 

TREASURERS REPORT 

Detailed accounting information is only presented at General and Executive Board Meetings.  

Quiet month in August... 
Income: Two New Members 
Expenses: No expenses 
 

Thanks to our Members for all you do! 

Steve Anderson, Treasurer 
REBELS Auto Club  

REBELS “SAVE THOSE TABS” 

Be sure and save your “Pop Top Tabs” for the Ronald McDonald House to give as 
a donation from the REBELS Auto Club.  

Help support the Ronald McDonald House of Lincoln by collecting those little tabs you 
pull to open soda, soup or other aluminum cans.  

IF YOU ARE GOING TO DRINK POP AND/OR ADULT BEVERGES ANYWAY ... 
WHY NOT SAVE THOSE PULL TABS FOR A GOOD CAUSE? 

Bring your Tabs to the next meeting, and give to Margaret or Lydell Otley.    

.PRESIDENT’S GARAGE 

Hi There REBELS Family!  

So, fast forward for those of you who haven’t heard, our President Steve Lewis has resigned, and 
the Board Members ask if I could help out as Interim President for the rest of his term in 2020. Vice 
Former Vice President Jack Takemoto is safely in Hawaii (and probably quarantined for two 
weeks, which is a COVID-19 requirement when going to Hawaii). Lydell Otley offered to serve as 
Interim Vice President and we both were accepted by a vote of the Board at a Special August 

Executive Board Meeting.  

I want to thank both Steve and Jack for their dedication, help, and support in keeping the Club going during this very 
challenging year. They will be missed - Lydell and I have BIG SHOES TO FILL!  

We had a good General Meeting for August at the South Freddy’s Frozen Custard & Steakburgers parking lot. We had 
one guest - Ann Anderson, wife of Andy Anderson, of the original Rebels Car Clubs. We also had two new Members, 
Bob Hookham and Mike Tobey. It was great to have all of them with us, and Welcome to the REBELS Auto Club! 

I hope to see ‘ya soon around the corner! 

Tom Dingwell, President 
REBELS Auto Club 

VICE PRESIDENT REPORT 

Next Meeting: September 30 at North Culver's in Sam's parking lot (weather permitting). Suggestions 
for October? 

Lydell Otley, Vice President 
REBELS Auto Club 

REBELS OBSERVATIONS OF THE MONTH 

50's Car Test  

This is Fun! All right, all you young & older whipper-snappers, let’s see if you 
are as smart as you think you are! Be honest with yourself, and no cheating! 
See how you do (the average score is 73%). REBELS can do better! 

This will rattle the cobwebs in the old brain...  

View the Test Here… 

http://www.americantorque.com/game/car-show-50s/
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SECRETARY REPORT (REBELS MEETING MINUTES) 

August 26
th
, 2020 at Freddy’s South parking lot 

There were 21 members and guests attending. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by our new President Tom Dingwell. Thanks for stepping 
up Tom, we know you will do a great job! 

Tom welcomed new members Mike Tobey and Bob Hookham and also guest Ann Anderson who has 
a long history with the Rebels. 

We also welcomed new Vice President Lydell Otley. He is filling Jack Takemoto’s office. Jack is now 
enjoying the beauty of his Hawaiian home. Lydell said he would have the information about the September meeting in 
the newsletter. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the Vice President’s report. 

Secretary Margaret Otley gave her report. Since there was not a July meeting there are no minutes. She said she would 
get the minutes from the last board meeting as well as minutes from the meeting to fill the two vacancies. They will be 
on the website. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the Secretary’s report. 

Treasurer Steve Anderson gave his report. Steve said there was no income or expenses for the month. He also 
reported that the cost for six months of the newsletter was $432. A motion was made seconded and approved to accept 
the treasurer’s report.  

Coordinator Jim McNeil gave his report. Jim said that Denton has canceled their car show but they are having a poker 
run on September 19

th
. 12pm-5pm. September 26

th
 the Shriners are having an event, and there will be food and music 

5-7pm Hwy 77 and Saltillo Rd. Husker Motor Sports, the UNL SAE team is having an open houses to present their new 
car September 5

th
 11-3, they will have food available. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the 

coordinators report. 

President Tom Dingwell brought preview copies of the new calendar, they will be available at the next meeting. 

We currently are mailing 42 copies of the newsletter but there are only 5 members who do not have internet access. 
Margaret Otley said she would call members and see if they would be willing to start getting their newsletter via email or 
read on the website. We’re spending enough in a year on postage to made another donation or fund one more 
scholarship. 

Gary Willey said he will put the Hot Rod magazine Rebel’s photo on the website as well as the Woody Walters story. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm 

Respectfully submitted, 

Margaret Otley, Secretary 
REBELS Auto Club 

 

COORDINATOR REPORT  

Here is what’s happening through September: 

On September 5
th
 from 11-3, the UNL SAE team is having an open house at SAir Park North to 

present their new car. They will have food available.  

On Sunday September 13, 2020 is the Havelock Cruise (which is in place of their show this year due 
to the Pandemic) 

On September 19
th
 from 12pm-5pm, Denton is having a poker run. Their car show has been canceled.   

On September 26
th
 the Shriners are having an event at Highway 77 and Saltillo Road.—Husker Motor Sports, and there 

will be food and music 5-7pm  

Call me if you have questions about any of these - (402) 890-0294 

Jim McNeil, Event Coordinator 

REBELS Auto Club  
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REBELS JOKE OF THE MONTH 

Eileen and her husband Bob went for counseling after 25 years of marriage. When asked what the problem was, Eileen 
went into a passionate, painful tirade listing every problem they had ever had in the 25 years they had been married. 

She went on and on and on: neglect, lack of intimacy, emptiness, loneliness, feeling unloved and unlovable, an entire 
laundry list of unmet needs she had endured over the course of their marriage. 

Finally, after allowing this to go on for a sufficient length of time, the therapist got up, walked around the desk and after 
asking Eileen to stand, he embraced her, unbuttoned her blouse and bra, put his hands on her breasts and massaged 
them thoroughly, while kissing her passionately as her husband Bob watched with a raised eyebrow! 

Eileen shut up, buttoned up her blouse, and quietly sat down while basking in the glow of being highly aroused. 

The therapist turned to Bob and said, “This is what your wife needs at least three times a week ... can you do this?” 

Bob thought for a moment and replied, “Well, I can drop her off here on Mondays and Wednesdays, but on Fridays, I 
play golf.” 

REBELS ‘PICTURES OF THE MONTH’ 

REBELS VIDEO OF THE 
MONTH 

Riding in the Little Red Wagon... 

As they say in this video, “You’ve got to see it to 
believe it!”  

It all started as a retirement project for Fred Keller 
and Judy Foster.  

Judy says the words they hear most often are, 
“Awesome!”  

This couple is having the time of their life, and you 
can tell that from this short video (about 3 minutes). 

View it Here... 

https://www.youtube.com/embed/-1w48qPF5hc
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REBELS MYSTERIES OF LIFE 

 

Should you ask your Mom which sexual position produces the ugliest children? 

Does OJ Simpson want to move to West Virginia because there, everyone has the same 
DNA? 

When the flag at the Post Office is flying at half-mast, does that mean they are hiring? 

Do men find it difficult to make eye contact because breasts don't have eyes? 

Are there no Puerto Ricans on Star Trek because they're not going to work in the future 
either? 

Do you call an Alabama farmer with a sheep under each arm a Pimp? 

Would a line of rabbits walking backwards be a receding hairline? 

If the Post Office designed new stamps with pictures of lawyers on them, how would people know which side to spit on?  

If you have amnesia and Deja vu at the same time, will you have forgotten this before? 

Ugly people aren't two-faced, because if they were, wouldn't they use their other face? 

Why is it that in just two days tomorrow will be yesterday?  

Is Dijon vu the same mustard as before?  

If you were planning to live forever is it so far, so good?  

To practice safe eating, should you always use condiments?   

Isn't it frustrating when you know all the answers, but nobody bothers to ask you the questions?  

Why do brain cells come and go, but fat cells live forever?  

If the customer is always right, then why are they always coming to us for help? 

Why does the sun lighten our hair, but darken our skin? 

Why is it that rain drops, but snow falls? 

Why is it that to stop Windows, you have to click on "Start"?  

Should bankruptcy lawyers expect to be paid? 

Is it true that the more you cry, the less you have to pee?  

When you absolutely, positively have to stay up all night, do you take Federal Expresso?  

Are Jimmy Swaggert, Jim Bakker and Jessie Jackson working on a book to be titled:  "Ministers Do More than 
Laypeople"? 

Is a dead parrot a polygon?  

Since the word "MANKIND" is basically, made up of two separate words: "mank" and "ind", and It's a mystery as to what 
these two words mean, is that why mankind is a mystery? 

If the toilet was stolen in the police station, would they have anything to go on? 

Was "MOP AND GLOW the floor wax used by Three-Mile-Island cleanup team? 

Is it true that China sent us 50,000,000 cases of Viagra because they heard that our entire country can't get an election? 

Would you kill for a Nobel Peace prize? 

Is chastity curable, if detected early? 

Could it be that the reason older people seem to read the Bible more is that they're cramming for their final exam? 

Why is it that you never really learn to swear until you learn to drive?  

Why do people never say, "It's only a game", when their team is winning?  

Could it be that experience is the worst teacher because it gives the test before presenting the lesson? 

Would you call a cow that that has just given birth, de-caffeinated?  

 
Bet you thought I would run out of these, didn't you? (everyone handles the Corona Virus Pandemic 
differently…) 

So, will there be more of these next month? The answer is “Yes.” (but sadly, they don’t get any better!) 

From the 
convoluted 

mind of Gary 
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2020 REBELS ADVERTISERS - SHOP THEM!   

 

(Click On a Business Card to Learn More) 

  
 

https://www.parkway66lincoln.com/
http://collegeviewauto.com/templates/7/Main7.aspx
http://cindyweiss.woodsbros.com/
http://www.jhlincoln.com/
http://barnanew.com/
https://www.google.com/search?q=mj4+quilts+lincoln,+ne&tbm=isch&tbo=u&source=univ&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwiw0-Wk3d_aAhWOwFkKHbVaD5MQsAQIqwE&biw=1093&bih=540
http://www.garywilley.com/
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REBELS AUTO CLUB 

PO BOX 21996 
LINCOLN, NE  68542 

Your REBELS Auto Club 
Newsletter! 

 

Place  

Stamp  

Here 

Fold Here 


